
   I am a very concerned parent of two K-12 students. I am quite disappointed in the actions 
of those who are attempting to acquire personal information of students that is not needed, 
nor asked for parental permission for the information and/or its release. I am specifically 
referencing Rep. Boldra and a lobbyist and the introduction of the bill HB 2099.  
   I would like to encourage the Education Committee to oppose the bill, HB 2099, and to 
strengthen the data privacy law of last years SB 367 at K.S.A. 72-6215 - 72-6223. I firmly 
believe that I, as a parent, should be able to opt in my children for any surveys and data 
collected, and to be shown copies of the data that is to be collected. No one outside of my 
children's schools needs to know personal information, let alone information that is not 
pertinent to their education. 
There has been too much sampling of students information, and of their families, and 
students are unwittingly providing that information because they don't understand what 
the surveys are for. The Common Core curriculum gets too much information from 
students as well, and that too needs to be halted. I have hope that HB 2292 will repeal 
Common Core for Kansas students. 
Thank you very much, 
 
Respectfully,  
Scott W. Bilyou 
Olathe, KS 
 


